
APRIL DOBSON 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 

DISTRICT 39 

HAPPY VALLEY AND NORTH CLACKAMAS 
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June 3, 2025 

Timothy G. Sekerak 

Chief Clerk of the House 

Oregon House of Representatives 

State Capitol Building 

Salem, OR 97301 

Chief Clerk Sekerak, 

I voted no on the motion to withdraw HB 2442 from the House Committee on Rules because this 

bill would have created new barriers for Oregonians - especially seniors, veterans, young people, 

and naturalized citizens - seeking to exercise their right to vote. 

Federal law already prohibits non-citizens from voting, and this duplicative legislation would 

have limited the options for American citizens to register to vote in our state. 

I remain committed to protecting Oregon's proud tradition of secure and fair elections. Making it 

harder for law-abiding citizens to register to vote doesn't strengthen our democracy, it diminishes 

it. 

Respectfully, 
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